



# August 6th 2025 Meeting Minutes

Mosinee Hockey Club PO Box 214 Mosinee WI 54455

**DATE:** Wednesday August 6th, 2025

**TIME:** 6:30 pm

**PLACE:** Mosinee Rec Center

**PRESIDING:** Hannah Shebelski

Hannah Shebelski	President	Present
Cristy Heldt	V. President	Present
Laura Vehlow	Treasurer	Present
Sammie Wojcik	Secretary	Present
Chris Nelson	Brd Member	Present
Nick Zebro	Brd Member	Unexcused
Jeremy Remondini	Brd Member	Present
Kim Wiesman	Brd Member	Present
Amy Seidler	Brd Member	Present
Nick Thompson	Brd Member	Present
Nicole Marone	Brd Member	Present

Sarah Sherden		
Kelly Michalski		
Troy Michalski		
Meg Lech		
Joel Hauke		
Travis Sherden		
Joel Hauke		
Becca Hauke		

Called to order by Hannah at 6:34pm

1. Additions to AGENDA: (Anyone may add items at this time)
2. Approval of the July meeting minutes made by Cristy, Second made by Nicole.
3. Papermakers.....Hanson Family
  - a. Nothing new to report
4. High School Hockey Booster Club.....Meg Lech (President)
  - a. Nothing new to report - just a question about process to approve high school games on the weekends
5. Silverblades.....Grace G. (President)
  - a. **Contract agreement was looked at**
6. Hockey Development.....Troy Michalski (Chair)
  - a. Date for Fire and Ice tournament -Oct 3-5th 2025
  - b. Approve player releases - Amy made a motion to approve releases Nicole seconded, motion passes

- c. Player move up requests form was looked at and Kim made a motion to add in the changes, Amy second, motion passes
  - d. A few notes from the HDC Meeting
    - Skills night start time 5:15pm - 45 min practice with each group having their own time (squirt, peewee, bantams)
    - HDC will look at teams once an outside evaluator places them on the teams to help make sure players are placed where they should be based on more than just tryouts - if the HDCs player is up for discussion they will remove themselves from the discussion
    - Having a coaches meeting after coaches are picked to get all coaches on the same page as far as rules and scheduling
    - Next HDC meeting is Aug. 27th
7. Scheduling Committee.....Cristy Hedlt (Chair)
- a. Find a game scheduler - do we break it up into 3 different people for each set of teams?
  - b. Ref clinic - Todd Tredder will do it for free as long as we open it up to all clubs date- Oct. 2025 1st from 4-6pm
  - c. Goalie nights - Open to Mosinee Youth Hockey and Mosinee Highschool Hockey - will try to schedule as many as last year, dates will be brought back at the Sept. meeting
8. Building Committee.....Kim Wiesman (Chair)
- a. Bleacher quotes
    - i. Quotes from fall of 2024:
      - 1. JW Industries ([quote](#), [specs1](#), [specs2](#))
      - 2. Southern Bleacher Co. Northstar Equipment ([quote](#))
    - ii. July 2025 quotes:
      - 1. Southern Bleacher Co updated [quote](#) for whole project
      - 2. JW Industries ([transportable bleacher option quote](#), [5RowSpecs](#), [8RowSpecs](#), [10RowSpecs](#)) - if approved in August, lead time roughly 4 weeks
  - b. Kim made a motion to buy 2 portable sets of bleachers so the club can put them where we need them. Amy second the motion - did not pass
  - c. Jeremy will contact people in the city to see if we can use city bleachers
  - d. Per 3 year contract will PGA will continue their start up
9. Finance Committee.....Laura Vehlow (Chair)
- a. Finance Reports - Amy made a motion, Jerney seconded motion passes
10. Rules Committee.....Cristy Heldt (Chair)
- a. Nothing new to report
11. Public Affairs/Fundraising.....Nick Thompson
- a. Nick sat in on a WAHA class to change how we can raise funds, he will bring back an updated list of what we could possibly charge for advertisements within the rink
  - b. Hockey banquet was an idea that was given at the meeting
12. Tournament Committee.....Nick Zebro (Chair)
- a. Nick Z is working on getting a date for the senior class
13. Team Update.....Board Contacts
- a. Figure out who has what teams - Tabled until we know how many teams we have
  - b. Gabby L will do Equipment Manager

- c. Hannah and Cristy talked to the metals teacher to make a gate to block off dry land

14. Future Plans/Action Items

- a. Storage
- b. Facility needs - Monday June 16th boards will be cleaned, he will be there about 6pm
- c. Recruiting new players to hockey
- d. HDC Wants
- e. New Boards/White Sheeting - Mike & Jon have been working on those
- f. Outdoor sign
- g. Bleachers

14. Action Items - What did we get accomplished on our list:

Sammie made a motion to adjourn at 9:08 Kim made a second

#####

Meeting Minutes Submitted by :

Sammie Wojcik